

Ms Kristen Edmonds Windsor Country Village 7 Bandon Road VINEYARD NSW 2765

Dear Ms Edmonds,

Please find enclosed a copy of the Community Recognition Statement I delivered in Parliament on 19th October 2022 congratulating the Windsor Country Village on its 35th anniversary.

I commend the Edmonds family on your hard work providing a vibrant and safe community for over 55s in beautiful Hawkesbury and I wish you the best as you continue your great work.

Yours sincerely,

Robyn Preston MP Member for Hawkesbury

41312023



COMMUNITY RECOGNITION STATEMENT ROBYN PRESTON MP MEMBER FOR HAWKESBURY

WINDSOR COUNTRY VILLAGE - 35TH ANNIVERSARY

PRESENTED IN PARLIAMENT OF NSW 19TH OCTOBER 2022

Mr Speaker,

I congratulate Windsor Country Village on its thirty-fifth anniversary. The family-operated business and independently run retirement village provides a type of community that is hard to find.

I am proud to say it sits in Hawkesbury's backyard and provides a safe haven for residents who want to be surrounded by a warm and vibrant community in the natural beauty of Hawkesbury. I extend my congratulations to the Edmonds family, who created the village and have run it from the very beginning.

I particularly note and congratulate Philip, Janet, Kristen and Paddy on their dedication and commitment as a team and on delivering quality retirement living. The village is home to over 100 residents and operates in a caring environment, with an energetic social committee that creates plenty of regular events and activities for over-55s.

Well done to the Edmonds family for facilitating such a safe and comforting environment and for hosting a fun-filled night to celebrate the village's thirty-fifth anniversary.

Thank you Mr Speaker.